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23 December 2010
Dear Colleague 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME

Use of GAD produced cash equivalent transfer value guidance
I wrote twice in July advising funds to continue using extant GAD guidance until new factors were produced. The last set of transfer-in factors were sent out last week, but it has become clear that in spite of being a single scheme with mutual support across funds, some funds have chosen to ignore the pointer to not holding on to cases, as a way of reducing the payments ultimately made – but whilst being content to receive extra from those funds keeping on top of the transfer requests.
Where the request was made before 1 October these cases should have been dealt with using old factors both in and out.

Questions have also been asked about the latest GAD non-club transfer-in tables not including 1/80th factors. From the date of issue of this note, and for all cases involving new joiners since 1 October or the extension of the 12 month period, funds should use the 1/60th factors in all cases and explain – in particular where an extension has been sought – that this is the method which will be used.

Factors to deal with ARC payments are still subject to GAD clearance.

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division
Cap and Share: 31st March National Model Fund Exercise
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